IRRT Executive Committee Conference call agenda 
2:00 – 3:00 p.m., Friday, June 18, 2010 via Skype


Present: Sha Li Zhang (Chair), Delin Guerra, Joan Weeks, Judith Lin Hunt, Pat Oyler, Lea Wells, Jordan Scepanski, Win Shih
1. Endowment fundraising campaign updates Donation ribbons, etc. 
Jordan and Lea updated the committee their plan at ALA Annual:
· They will attend major international programs as much as possible and will make campaign contribution forms available at those events
· They also plan to attend the IRRT all sub-committee meetings on Saturday, 6/26.  They will give a general announcement and update at the meeting and answer questions  
· Delin will produce two posters that list names of donators.  One poster will be placed at the International Visitor Center; Jordan and Lee will carry the other poster to programs they attend
· Jordan encouraged Board members to refer potential donors to him at the Annual
· Delin will have donation forms for Board members to distribute
· Delin will provide Jordan a list of international attendees of Annual.  He plans to remind them via email that they can join IRRT for free and suggest them to make donation to IRRT endowment fund
Campaign Sticker: 
· As Sha Li suggested, Delin has ordered 400 round stickers (1.4” in diameter), with IRRT logo and the words “I gave to IRRT Endowment.” 
· The group discussed about how to distribute the stickers to donors.  Sha Li asks Delin to email the donor list to Board members and encourages everyone to distribute the stickers at Annual.
Endowment fund and campaign:
· Delin reported that we currently have $11,526 in the fund and the figure does not include the $5,000 contribution from IRRT
· Jordan indicated that this FY’s campaign goal is $25,000.  We are about $9,000 short
· Sha Li reported that Roberta Stevens, the incoming ALA President, has donated $200 from her presidential budget.  Sha Li also pointed out that she will encourage IRRT chairs to bring a check to Annual  
· Sha Li further reported that now she has solicited donation from members of IRRT and ALISE.  Her next target group will be ACRL members  
· Judith pointed out that we also need to target at notable IRRT members
· Jordan reported that after the Annual he and Lea will work with Delin on approaching vendors for donation
· Sha Li reported that at the IRRT Chair program at Annual Pat will present Jordan and Lea an award in appreciation of their effort in leading the campaign.  They will use the occasion to encourage the audience for donation
· Delin reported that Kim C. Olsen-Clark, director of ALA Development Office, will attend the IRRT Board meeting at 9:30 am on Sunday, 6/27.  We should prepare questions to ask.  Pat indicated that we might want to ask Ms. Clark if there is any foundation that we can approach for donation
0. IRRT representative to come and speak at the NMRT Student Reception during ALA Annual on Sunday June 27 from 6:30-7:30 PM at the Marriott Metro Center in the Grand Ballroom A/B. 
· Sha Li is seeking a volunteer to attend the New Membership Round Table reception.  After discussion, Pat and Sha Li agree that either one of them will represent IRRT to the event
0. Final updates on logistics of the Reception (Joan) 
· Sha Li thanked Joan for developing the International Librarian’s reception working plan, as well as the talking points for her
· Joan indicated that ALA President Camila has to leave at 7 pm, so we have a very tight schedule to ensure the ceremony proceeds on time.  The group than discussed on how to control the process
· Delin reported that she still has not heard from all the presidential citation award recipients about their attendance at the reception  
· Reception sponsors: Sha Li would like to have a final list of the sponsors, so she can thank their support in her speech.  Judith indicated that she will check with the donors before the conference and will send Sha Li the names  
· Delin reported that she has received a check from EBSCO, but has not heard from Blackwell yet.  She will prepare a sign for each donor and will deliver the reception tickets before the event.  She will find out if they plan send representatives to the reception
· Joan reported that she has four volunteers now, but would like to recruit four more.  Sha Li will ask her three students to volunteer.  Board members should send Joan names for potential volunteers.  
0. Agenda for the Annual meeting 
· Sha Li is still working on the agenda and encourages Board members to send her agenda items
0. An IRRT representative to ALA Legislation Assembly 
· Sha Li consulted Board members for recommendation to send one representative.  The meeting is scheduled on Sunday 8 am to 10 am.  
· We will discuss possible representative at Saturday’s IRRT Sub-Committee meeting.
0. Emerging Leader for 2011: coordinating and mentoring 
· The deadline for submitting project plan to ALA is the end of July.  We need to identify a coordinator.   Jeannette Pierce is this year’s coordinates.  
· Sha Li indicated that since this is a recurring project annually we might want to set up a system that will assign coordinator automatically.  Pat suggested that we leave this assignment to Member At Large committee.
· After discussion, the group decided to discuss this issue at Executive Board meeting at ALA Annual.
0. Nominating process (Pat and Sha Li) 
· Pat suggested that we develop a guideline for the Membership Committee to identify possible candidates for official positions.  Pat further asked the group to decide if we want to continue the single slate or double slate process.  
· After discussion, Sha Li suggested that we discuss this issue at Annual meeting.  Pat also indicated that she will write up the pros and cons of each method, as well as criteria for nomination.
The meeting adjourned at 2:55 pm.

Addendum 

Members of the IRRT Executive Committee discussed the funding request from the Pre-conference Committee for paying the Internet connection at 2010 IRRT Preconference via email on June 4.  The Ex. Committee received the Committee’s request; the motion was moved by Joan, seconded by Pat; all voted Yes for approving $400 on June 8 for the needs of equipment charges.
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